From: Info

To: Provencher, Jennifer (EC)

Cc: Info

Subject: NIRB: Follow Up for ECCC"s “Contaminants in Seabirds in Baffin Bay - Davis Strait Region" Project Proposal
Date: Monday, March 29, 2021 2:03:04 PM

Dear Jennifer Provencher,

On March 10, 2021 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) requested additional information
regarding Environment and Climate Change Canada’s (ECCC) project proposal. The NIRB is
requesting an update and when should the NIRB expect a date of submission?

Please submit all forthcoming project proposal information through the NIRB’s online public registry

at http://www.nirb.ca.

If you require additional information or have any questions, please contact NIRB’s Administrative
Department at info@nirb.ca or at 1-866-233-3033.

Best regards,

Cassel Kapolak
Environmental Administrator

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0CO
Phone: 867-983-4600

Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594

E-mail: info@nirb.ca

Web: www.nirb.ca
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